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June 13, 2002

The Honorable James E. Rogan

US Patent and Trademark Office
Crystal Park, Building 2, Room 906
212] Crystal Drive

Arlington, VA 22202

Dear Under Secretary Rogan:

['am writing on behalf of Florida-based Bacardi-Martini, USA, Inc. to ask that the Patent and
Trademark Office take quick, decisive aclion on a pending application to expungs the
registration of the trademark Havana Club. The out-dated registration belongs to a company
owned by Fidel Castro called CubaExport and should be cancelled immediately.

Bacardi-Martini, USA, Inc. generates close to $1 billion of business a year nationally. The
company's domestic headquarters are located in Miami and has a workforce of more than 300
Floridians and more than 600 employees throughout the United States.

As [understand, since 1997 Bacardi-Martini, USA, Inc. has sought, through every legal
channel, to cancel the Fidel Castro regime’s registration of the Havana Club trademark. In
1960, Fidel Castro confiscated the Havana Club brand from the family who owned the
company. Castro transferred the brand name to CubaExport, 2 Cuban govemment-controlled
company in 1976. In 1993, the company Havana Club Holdings, jointly awned by Castro’s
Cuban government and the French company Pernod-Ricard, applied for and was pranted,
legal registration of the brand for use in (he United States. Flowever, it was not theirs to
register. Furthermore, Bacardi-Martini, USA, Inc. purchased the Havana Club brand and
assets in 1997 from the original owners. '

Though Bacardi-Martini, USA, Inc. has spent a great deal of time and money to cancel the
delinquent registration owned by the Castro regime, there has been no relief for the company.
Instead, they have bean faced with a pracess mired in lengthy bureaucratic procedures, with
no end in sight.
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A swift resolution to this matter is imperative. Should you have further questions, please do
not hesitate to contact my office. You may also feel free to contact my Washington, D.C.,
Office at 202/624-5885. Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

aqcerely,

eb Bush



